New Secondary School Barika Level: 3<sup>rd</sup> Year Scientific Stream/Math Time: 2hours School Year: 2014/2015

The First Term Examination Of English

Part One : Reading

A- Comprehension

Read the text carefully and do the following activities

Cybercrime, also known as computer crime, is an attack on information about individuals, corporations, or governments Although the attacks do not take place on a physical body, they do take place on the personal or corporate virtual body, which is the set of informational attributes that define people and institutions on the internet. In other words, we are a bundle of numbers and identifiers in multiple computer databases owned by governments and corporations. So Cybercrime highlights the centrality of networked computers in our lives, as well as the fragility of such seemingly solid facts and individual identity.

An important aspect of cybercrime is its nonlocal character. It can occur in jurisdictions separated by vast distances. This poses severe problems for law z since local or even national crimes require international cooperation. However, just as individuals walking on the ground leave marks that a skilled tracker can follow, cybercriminals leave clues as to their identity and location, despite their best efforts to cover their tracks. In order to follow such clues across national boundaries, though, international cybercrime treaties must be ratified.

In 1966 the Council of Europe, together with government representatives from the United States, Canada, and Japan, drafted a preliminary international treaty covering computer crime. The treaty requires from Internet Service Providers (ISPs) to store information on their customers 'transactions and to turn this information over on demand.

Adapted from a journal published by the Library of Science

# 1-Are these statements true or false ?

- a) Cybercriminals use the internet to violate people 's information .
- b) Cybercriminals can't cross the boundaries of countries .
- c) Many hackers leave evidence of their crimes?
- d) International cooperation is important to fight cybercrime.

## 2-Answer the following questions according to the text

- a) What is cybercrime?
- b) In what way do cybercriminals attack people?
- c) Is it easy to solve the problem of cybercrime? If no, why?
- d) How can international treaties protect computer network?

3-In which paragraph it is mentioned that: Cybercriminals are hard to track.

4- What or who do the underlined words refer to

# Text Exploration

- 1- Find in the text words that are closest in meaning to the following words:
  - a- evidently (§1)

b- experienced (§2)

- 2- Find in the text word whose definition is: a person who loves and is willing to defend his country.
  - 3-Comlete the following chart as the given example

Verb	Noun	Adjective
Example: prevent	prevention	preventable
		informed
	theft	
violate		

4-Combine the sentences with : (so ....that) - however - as long as .

a-Internet is a source of information and communication .The internet also has a dark side b-Fake brands are cheap .Some people don't hesitate to buy them .

c-the economy of the world can be better .All the governments act honestly .

5-Fill in the gaps with one word: of - found - card - users.

In recent survey, it was ...1.... that 65% of internet ...2... had been a victim of some kind ......3...cybercrime, including viruses and malware attacks, online scams, hacking of social –networking profiles, credit ...4....... and fraud.

### 6- classify the words according to the number of syllables:

Corruption - brand -crime - punish

## **PART TWO: Writing**

Choose ONE of the following topics

Topic One: Bribery, embezzlement, nepotism .... are becoming the worst phenomena in our societies among people through their business affairs and relationships.

Describe the effects on the individuals and societies using "their real resources and causes, basic responsible, their effects and victims".

Topic Two: Write an article in which you express your wishes for the respect of ethical behavior in our society to promote integrity and morality.

#### Good luck